From: Debbie Boudreau

Sent: April 14, 2022 12:07 PM

To: Premier; Finance Minister; Office of the Legislative Counsel
Cc: phoveling@nsar.ns.ca

Subject: New Non-resident Tax

** EXTERNAL EMAIL / COURRIEL EXTERNE **

Exercise caution when opening attachments or clicking on links / Faites preuve de prudence si vous ouvrez une piéece
jointe ou cliquez sur un lien

Hello,

| am a licensed Realtor in the province and am very concerned how this new tax will impact my livelihood and
the general economy of the province.

The proposed new taxes for non-residents of Nova Scotia are regressive and negatively impact people who
are an asset to the province. It is economically beneficial to have non-residents as part of Nova Scotia's
housing spectrum. The impacts of non-resident construction , tourism, household purchases, and renovations
are essential to businesses and create economic activity, especially in smaller rural local economies.

These proposed new taxes will not solve the problem of the current housing shortage. Targeting vacation,
retirement and seasonal homes in predominantly rural areas will not free-up a meaningful amount of housing
supply or have an impact on affordability.

| urge you to listen to stakeholder opposition on these taxes. Our non-resident community members
contribute to social, cultural, recreational and other activity which creates significant economic impacts
throughout rural Nova Scotia. You must work collaboratively to come up with a better plan for Nova Scotia
and Canadians. Let's avoid the decline of rural Nova Scotia and make a plan that is fair for those who love and
have given so much to the province.

Regards,

Deborah Boudreau
SRM Realty Ltd.
Yarmouth





